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February 10, 2022 
 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:  

Greetings to all of you in the name of the Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. It has been 
a while since we last communicated with you. I trust this letter will find you all 
doing well. Praise the Lord! We serve a wonderful God who promised He will 
never leave nor forsakes us. As we come to His throne of mercy and grace, we 
find mercy and grace in times of need. 

1. Please pray for our Jail Ministry. The last time we had service there was in 
November 2, 2021. The jail authorities had allowed us to begin our Bible Study at 
the jail house with covid-19 restrictions. One restriction is that we can go to jail 
but with only a maximum of 4 people each visit.  

2. Our church folks were able to attend the revival meetings that were held at 
Good News Baptist Church in Pehleng , Kitti. Our church hosted the first day of 
the meetings on Sunday night, January 30, 2022. I preached and our CHBC folks 
sang. We also preached and sang on the last day of the meetings, February 5, 
2022. Brother Kelly Keller who is one of our deacons and also a Sunday school 
teacher at our church brought the message that night. His message was, “Be A 
Witness”. 

3. Pray for the ministry at Calvary Christian Academy- Once in a while I will be 
called to preach at Calvary Christian Academy. I enjoyed going there and 
preaching the gospel to the kids and challenging them to receive the Lord as their 
Savior.   

4. Anniversary and revival meetings- We are now in the process of planning out 
the activities that we will have for our church anniversary. April 25th is the 



anniversary of our Capital Hill Baptist Church. This is the date that we dedicated 
our church building. It is a time of great celebration and feasting.  

5. Prophet chamber construction: The building is near completion. Most of the 
work remaining includes the construction of the sewer line (septic) and finishing.  
Our contractor just informed us that we will need about $10,000 more to finish all 
of the work. We would like to complete the prophet chamber before our 
anniversary date of April 25th. However, it seems like it will not be possible.   

Please continue to pray for our ministry and our children. We have three children 
that are living abroad: Sonny Padock Jr., wife and 4 children are in Guam. Roland 
and Sonsha are in South Carolina. 

Thank you for praying and supporting our ministry.  

In Christ Service, 

 

Sonny , Lihna and Children 

 

 


